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To: Honolulu City and County Council, Committee on Budget

Councilmember Radiant Cordero, Chair

Councilmember Matt Weyer, Vice Chair

From: Grassroot Institute of Hawaii

Ted Kefalas, Director of Strategic Campaigns

RE: Bill 38 (2022) — RELATING TO REAL PROPERTY TAXATION

Comments Only

Dear Chair and Committee Members:

The Grassroot Institute of Hawaii would like to offer its comments on Bill 38 (2022), which

would change the formula for calculating the eligibility for the real property tax credit.

The advantage of this measure compared to Bill 37 is that it would automatically index the

credit to changes in personal income, ensuring that people are not disqualified from the credit

simply because of a small pay raise or cost-of-living increase.

Since we last testified on this measure, two amendments have been proposed, both of which

would expand eligibility for the credit. Of the two proposed amendments, Councilmember Matt

Weyer’s would generously increase the eligibility to 100% of the area median income, while

Councilmember Esther Kiaʻāina’s amendment would retain the 80% AMI standard.

Both amendments would clarify the mechanics of the credit and push the implementation date

to July 1, 2024.

We would prefer the higher amount, of course, but either way, the amount needs to be

increased.

https://hnldoc.ehawaii.gov/hnldoc/measure/2206


Honolulu’s real property tax credit was last increased in 2014 from $50,000 to $60,000.1 At the

time, a two-person household income of $61,350 equaled 80% AMI.2 In today's terms, 80% of

AMI for a two person household is $83,600 - an increase of more than $22,000 since 2014.3

In other words, over the last nine years, personal income has increased while the eligibility for

the credit remained flat.

Property tax credits, also known as “circuit breakers,” are used nationwide to ensure that lower

income property owners who are “land rich, cash poor” receive property tax relief. Every county

in the state, except for Hawaii island, employs some form of circuit breaker.

Between fiscal years 2012 and 2022, this program reduced Honolulu residents’ tax burdens by

almost $40 million.4 In fiscal year 2023, the credit provided assistance to 3,252 Oahu

households.

Expanding eligibility for this credit would be a targeted way to provide critical tax relief.

Thank you for the opportunity to testify.

Sincerely,

Ted Kefalas

Director of Strategic Campaigns

Grassroot Institute of Hawaii

4 Uniform Information Practices Act request filed with the Honolulu Department of Budget and Fiscal
Services, Dec. 8, 2022.

3 “Honolulu County Income Schedule by Family Size,” Hawaii Housing Finance and Development Corp.,
2022, p. 16.

2 “Honolulu County Income Schedule by Family Size,” Hawaii Housing Finance and Development Corp.,
2014, p. 1.

1 Ordinance 14-33. See also Revised Ordinances of Honolulu, § 8-13.2 Real property tax credit
established, accessed April 3, 2023.

https://dbedt.hawaii.gov/hhfdc/files/2022/04/2022-Income-Rent-Sales-Guidelines.pdf
https://dbedt.hawaii.gov/hhfdc/files/2014/02/2014-HUD-Income-Limits-Honolulu.pdf
https://www4.honolulu.gov/docushare/dsweb/Get/Document-153051/DOC004%20(3).PDF
https://codelibrary.amlegal.com/codes/honolulu/latest/honolulu/0-0-0-6828
https://codelibrary.amlegal.com/codes/honolulu/latest/honolulu/0-0-0-6828

